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Coordinator’s Report 
November 10, 2022 

 
Entering the Season of Holidays! 

 

 
 
I am still working my way through the year of my firsts.  First meetings, first 
Annual Retreat and now my first Annual Report.  I appreciate everyone’s 
support and feedback.  Please feel free to contact me with any questions or 
concerns.  
 
My current priorities: 

• Learn bylaws 
• Learn HireAbility’s Programs 
• Complete Annual Report  

  
The status of the SRC membership as of September is as follows: 

• Pending reappointment referral from AHS: 6 
o Andrea Bacchi 
o Sherrie Brunelle 
o Gina D’Ambrosio 
o Laura Flint 
o Helena Kehne 
o Ana Kolbach 

• Pending appointment referral from AHS: 1 
o Nancy Richards 

• Number of members needing to be recruited:  2 
o Representative for the State Workforce Development Board 
o Representative working as a VR Counselor  
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Membership at a Glance: 
 

Role 
# of 
Members 

Members Who Disclosed Disability in Application 11 
Business, Industry, Labor Representative 5 
Client Assistance Program Representative 1 
Community Rehabilitation Program Service Provider 2 
Current or Former VR Applicant or Recipient 5 
Disability Group Representative 4 
Ex Officio not able to vote 1 
Parent Training and Information Center Representative 1 
State Educational Agency 1 
State Workforce Development Board 0 
Statewide Independent Living Council Representative 1 
VR Counselor 0 
Designated State Unit Director 1 
Staff/ Liaison 3 

  
Total Members (including non-voting and liaisons) 25 
Total Voting Members 21 
Total Members with Disability 11 
Percent of SRC who are PWD 52% 

 
Please let me know if any ideas, thoughts, constructive criticisms, and 
compliments!  I’m here to help this council, I’m here to help YOU! I hope 
you have a great holiday season. 
 
Don’t hesitate to call, email, or text if I can help in any way! 
 
Warmly,  
 

 
Janice Leonard, SRC Coordinator 
Cell:  802-535-8631 
Janice.leonard@vermont.gov  


